
Secretary:  Vote explanation please.  Senator Boquist  

 

“SB 266 is a statutory attempt to cover up and transfer liability for the death of 
seniors in homes and centers as ordered by the Governor.  As the Carrier stated on 
the Floor, the majority of Oregon’s symptomatic covid-19 deaths are and were in 
senior homes, centers and living facilities.  This is recorded in the official record of 
the Floor Session.  Seniors are known to be factually the most vulnerable to SARS-
CoV-2 but were locked up and last for treatment or remedies.  As the Carrier stated 
families were blocked by the Governor from helping their fathers, mothers, and 
lived ones trapped behind her Executive Orders backed by Judges and armed police.   
Governor Kate Brown, OHA Director Allen, OHA Doctor Sidelinger, OHA, DHH, 
and OSHA as agencies are responsible for these deaths.  There is no ‘superior order’ 
defense by these officials.  Meaning they and law enforcement cannot claim they 
were simply following orders.  It is intentional manslaughter under Oregon Revised 
Statutes.  It is a crime against humanity.  OHA and DHS have long been considered 
incompetent in the legislature with one bail out and change after the next.  SB 266 
style reforms ten fold are required as the bill simply attempts to deflect blame, 
liability, and criminal responsibility by saying we have no law or rules thus must 
make them in the future.  False.  The final amendments came out of the dark of the 
night from the Democrat Chair hours before passage as committee members have 
explained elsewhere, and is recorded in the public record on OLIS.  The facilities 
themselves may or may not be responsible given state bureaucrats and law 
enforcement alike have been used by the Governor to enforce these deaths, while, 
Judges stood by or gave their blessing themselves.  Identical to Europe and China 
in the earlier 1900s; doctors, lawyers, judges, and bureaucrats enforcing genocide.  
The vote today cannot go unchallenged as Governor Brown today extends her 
powers based on false claims by OHA in the face of factual data and reports from 
the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services and Center for Disease Control 
& Prevention of the Biden Administration.  That data was entered int the public 
record of the Oregon State Senate as a Floor letter today.” 


